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Happy Holidays from the 
Wallaces 

 
With Christmas and the New Year definitely on this side of the 
horizon, it’s again time to deliver the annual Wallace “catch up on the 
family news” document to all the near and dear of you. 
 
The main difference, as I see it, is that my 2¢-worth comes before 
Barb’s this year.  This unfortunate state of affairs is due entirely to 
the fact that I retired (once again) in April, and, since “She who must 
be obeyed” is still hard at work, I’m apparently on the hook for 
establishing said document, whereas I only had to add on my “bit” to 
hers in the past.  Who’da thunk it! 
 
We now have five grandkids running or crawling (or wishing they 
could) around the planet!  They’re actually quite close by, which we 
are ever grateful for.  We see them often, tickle them a lot, and 
there’s an unwritten rule that I get to (must?) drink some of our 
sons’ single malt scotches while I’m on babysitting duty!  This is a 
wonderful symbiotic arrangement since it encourages their parents to 
get back at a reasonable hour (asap?), or else they have to pick me 
up (literally), drive me home, and stop by the liquor store to shore up 
their depleting scotch reserves.           
 

    
Figure 1  Grandma Barb & Haydon at the cottage 

Figure 2 Gregory succumbs  




